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Newsletter  Friday 5th May 2023 

Dear families 
 
I don't know about you but I have been spending a lot of time this week being very thankful for 
the sun finally starting to shine! Dare I say it, Summer term is always my favourite as we can get 
outside more and take the learning beyond the classroom more regularly. Of course, it’s also been 
extra special as in the last few weeks, we have had the fantastic mini-marathon and today's 
Coronation celebrations. On that note, I must give a huge shout out to our wonderful Seeds of 
Hope, who have put so much time and effort into making these events possible and to you the 
families for helping to provide the food. So, I leave you by saying 'Long live the King - and long live 
the warm sunny days!' 
 

Mrs Donnelly 
 

Sara Donnelly - Principal 
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A warm welcome to New Staff 
 
A warm welcome goes out to Miss Rosie Burrows, who 
has joined our lunchtime team, and Miss Iolanda Da Silva 
Soares, who has joined our office staff and will be working 
in the office as Della's replacement from Monday to 
Wednesday. 
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Here at Hope we consider ourselves more than just a school – we’re a family! And to help you get to know 
everyone in our family a little better, we will be shining the ‘spotlight’ on a different member of staff in each 

of our newsletters. 
This week our spotlight is on… Mrs Carvosso! 

 
Q1. How long have you worked at Hope Community School? 

Since it opened in 2013! 

Q2. What did you want to be when you were little? 
To be an architect 

 
Q3. What was your first ever job? 

Worked in a jewellers shop on Saturdays; 
 

Q4. What is your favourite book or movie? 
The book - Guess How much I love you 

 

 

Q5. What do you do for fun? 
Hang out with my children. I also like to read and do puzzles! 

 
Q6. What is your favourite thing about working at Hope? 

The friendly, caring staff and wonderful families 
 

Q7. Tell us one thing no one at Hope knows about you already… 
I was running and slipped over and broke my arm at secondary school! 

Spotlight On … 
 

Mrs Carvosso 
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Raising Complaints 

Whilst everyone here at Hope Community School prides themselves on always putting children first and 
doing their utmost to ensure your children have the very best educational provision possible, 
we recognise that parents and carers may, from time to time, have concerns about the progress, 
achievement, behaviour or welfare of their child/children. Parents and carers are encouraged to make 
those concerns known to staff so that they can be addressed in partnership with the school. In these 
instances, it is important to know that as a school we will always take any concerns seriously because 
we recognise that the sooner concerns are raised the easier it is for a resolution to be found.  
 
The first port of call if you have a worry or problem is normally the class teacher and therefore we ask 
that parents make their first contact with their child’s class teacher, who can then raise the issue with 
the appropriate staff member, including the Principal, should they feel it is necessary. If you feel the 
issue is a safeguarding concern, then it may be more appropriate to come directly to the Principal or a 
Designated Safeguarding Lead (Mrs Carvossa or Mrs Anglin). Another option is to email your concern to 
enquiries@hopecommunityschool.org and it will be forwarded onto the most appropriate member of 
staff.  Whatever the nature of concern, we hope you feel assured that any problems will be dealt with 
in a timely and professional manner. If you feel that your concern has not been addressed, then you can 
see how to take concerns to the next stage on our school complaints policy. 
 
To see the full complaints policy please 
visit https://www.hopecommunityschool.org/page/?title=Policies&pid=218 
 

 

Policies 
www.hopecommunityschool.org 

 

 

mailto:enquiries@hopecommunityschool.org
https://www.hopecommunityschool.org/page/?title=Policies&pid=218
https://www.hopecommunityschool.org/page/?title=Policies&pid=218
https://www.hopecommunityschool.org/page/?title=Policies&pid=218
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https://www.concept4football.co.uk/service-page/hope-community-multi-sports-wednesday-3?category=6c2ff998-
e4a6-49da-ad1c-59265ac6357d&referral=service_list_widget 
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26/4/23 – 13/7/23 
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Walk to school week – 15-19 May 2023 
 
 

See if you can walk to school and back for the week or maybe, if you aren't close by then get off 
the bus a stop earlier or park a little further away. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kittle Photographic, the school photographer will be in school on 

Thursday 18th May 

To take class photos 
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  Principal: Sara Donnelly 

Creators had a fabulous first visit to Smyth Lodge Care Home as part of our 'Creators in 

the community' project this summer. We sang to the residents, created crowns for the 

coronation and made some great friends! We will be back to visit them again in June.  
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School Office Opening 
Hours 

8:30am – 4:30pm 
 

Please note the office 
will be closed between 

1:30 – 2:00pm 
For staff lunch 
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KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
 
May 
 
Monday 8th   Bank holiday – King’s Coronation 
Tuesday 9th-12th  SATs week – year 6 
Monday 8th   BANK HOLIDAY – KING’S CORONATION 
Thursday 18th  Halfway Dinner – Yr3 (Yr4’s new to the school) 
Thursday 25th  Music Collective 
    D.T. Show Case – 3.30pm – all years 
Friday 26th    STAFF TRAINING – SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS 
Monday 29th- 2nd June HALF TERM – SCHOOL CLOSED 
 
June 
5th Monday   Return to school 
Tuesday 8th   Coffee morning & E-Safety presentation 
Thursday 13th  KS2 History Workshop - afternoon 
 
July 
Wed-Thurs 5th-6th  Year 6 Residential 
Wednesday 12th  Sports Day – whole school 
Thursday 13th  EYFS/KS1 (Reception, Yr1 & 2) Beach Trip  
Wednesday 14th  Year 6 production @ 5.00pm 
 
Friday 21st   End of Year collective – all parents/carers 
   

LAST DAY OF TERM – FINISH AT 1.30 pm 
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Here’s a few photos from this afternoon’s fantastic 
Coronation Celebrations! 

 

Thank 
you for all 

your 
lovely 

donations 
for our 

tea 
party!! 

 

 


